TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 12th, 2010 MEETING


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their regularly scheduled meeting at the Stanford Town Hall on Thursday, August 12th, 2010.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence to reflect on all lives affected by war and wild acts of nature, and on those caring and giving time to bring peace and comfort.


Roll Call:  
Mark D’Agostino – present




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Christopher Flynn – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Virginia Stern – present


Also in attendance were Attorney for the Town William Bogle and Highway Supt. Jim Myers.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS:  The August 2010 Abstract of Claims and the Planning Board Escrow Abstract were both approved on a motion made by Thomas Dewhirst, seconded by Christopher Flynn, as follows: General Fund, check numbers 20909-20974 (ck.# 20913-Void), in the amount of $57,627.89; Highway Fund, check numbers 20975-20997, in the amount of $110,072.36; and Street Lighting, check # 20998, in the amount of $629.70.  Grand total of Abstract #8 of 2010: $168,329.95.  Planning Board Escrow Abstract, #8P, check numbers 727-728, in the amount of $1,413.96.  Motion carried with all voting in favor. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
The Minutes of the July 8th, 2010 Town Board Minutes were approved as written on a motion made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.  

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Flynn reported from the July Zoning Board of Appeals meeting: Jonathan Kagan’s wind turbine application was discussed, and as this matter was not covered under the current zoning, it would need to be clarified, but was subsequently tabled by the ZBA chairman.  Two variance applications were approved for Whalen on Bockmill Lane and Springer & Antonov on Shelley Hill Road, with the variance application for the Scout House (James Wood) would be the subject of a public hearing next month for a carport with setbacks.  The Farm & Agricultural Board did not have a meeting this month.


Councilman D’Agostino said that the Master Plan Committee had their own website and that it was very good.  They were also hoping to have the Town’s website carry their minutes and agendas.  One member had not attended, or responded, for awhile, and that the Town Board would address this matter tonight.  Committee member Bob Butts had reviewed the former Codes Committee work and gave a summary.  Councilman D’Agostino also reported that Stanford History Day was very good, especially the Balladeers.  From the Recreation Commission, their June meeting discussed the hired employees and their 6/15 orientation.  The chlorine had been delivered and the Rec. Commission was hoping to get more information on the website.  Supervisor Stern added that Kathie Spiers would be giving a History Day report but she was not in attendance.


Councilman Dewhirst had attended the July 30th Garage Committee meeting, and they had discussed getting information out to the public for the proposed August 21st public hearing at 10AM.  An ad would be placed in the paper and flyers would be put out, and they were planning on handing out packets to those who attended with all the important facts.  They also had discussed the Town’s setting aside money for the project.  From the CAC meeting, the Stanford Wildlife Preserve has been mowed, and the Commission was going to have a Community Day booth with exhibits and brochures.  They had also discussed the proposed Greenway Compact, but felt that they did not have enough information to give the Board positive feedback and wrote a letter to that affect.  


Councilwoman Shafer stated that she was unable to attend the Fire Commissioners’ Meeting, but covered items from the 7/28/10 Planning Board meeting: a public hearing had been held for the Dell Olio guest cottage and was approved; the Georgiopoulos minor subdivision was forwarded to the CAC for an environmental review, and was given to Dave Clouser for his engineering review, as well as mention made of a second driveway location; a pre-application from  Jesse Germond was discussed for a lot line alteration; and the Planning Board “applicant guide” had a few additional changes made.  The Planning Board had also discussed the Greenway Compact, with a memo delivered to the Town Board of the majority being in favor with a 4 to 3 vote.


Supervisor Virginia informed all that the Pine Plains School District was planning on saving for next year’s budget as threats of less state aid and less stimulus money was expected, along with increased State mandates and retirement benefits.  The school district also agreed to allow payment 
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for school taxes in installments.  The Town was also facing unfunded mandates from the County, $7,199 for election costs, written in a resolution by Legislators Kelsey and Incoronato.  All of the towns are protesting these unplanned charge-backs.  The Northern Dutchess Alliance will be holding a forum on Sept. 15 on how to protect our water supplies and aquifers.  The matter of a dog park had been brought before the Town Board, and resident Trisha Shoultz would be getting signatures on a petition.  On Saturday morning at 9AM, a 5K race would be held around Hunns Lake in memory of Erin Shanley, with all proceeds going to St. Jude’s Research Hospital.  This race was started by one of her former classmates. 

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Joe Norton, Hobbs Lane, presented a letter to the Town Board that stated that a cease and desist order for violations on a property on Hobbs Lane was incorrectly done by the Building Inspector, and that the Board should look into this dangerous matter of animals wandering on the road.


Jan Weido, Church Lane, stated that Leg Kelsey had thrown us “under the voting machines.”


Frank Weber Jr., Charwill Drive, suggested that the Board invite County Executive Bill Steinhaus to a meeting and discuss issues rather than speculate on them.


Sue Blouse, Recreation Commission chairwoman, was hoping that the Town Board would discuss the paving bids recently presented.  Supervisor Stern said that they would be addressed under “Other.”


Supervisor Stern stated that the first public hearing scheduled was for the Greenway Compact, still open from last month.  The second was for a moratorium waiver request.  The Supervisor made a motion to close the regular meeting and enter the continued public hearing for the Greenway.  Councilwoman Johanna Shafer seconded the motion, with all voting in favor.  Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING CONTINUED -

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2010:

A LOCAL LAW FOR THE TOWN OF STANFORD TO ADOPT “THE GREENWAY CONNECTIONS: GREENWAY COMPACT PROGRAM AND GUIDES FOR DUTCHESS COUNTY COMMUNITIES”


Supervisor Stern opened up this hearing to comments from the public. 


Bob Butts, Planning Board Chairman – stated that he had submitted a letter to the Town Board regarding the Planning Board’s discussion on July 28th of joining the Greenway.  There had been a variety of opinions expressed, with a memo containing an excerpt of the unapproved minutes, but the Planning Board members wanted their individual opinions known to the Town Board.  One was that they generally follow and support the Greenway policies and like the support and funding option; another thought that they should maintain their independence; another was that the adoption, at worst, was neutral, at best, their resources; one questioned the future; another was to think in a regional context; another to support the Greenway policies but with no Planning Board support and felt that the matter might be a political issue and not get involved.  After lengthy discussion, a motion was made in favor of the Greenway Compact adoption, with a 4 – 3 vote.  He had encouraged other Planning Board members to come to this hearing.  Speaking for himself, Mr. Butts felt that the Planning Board should not take a position, that this was a Town Board issue and it could become political.  Their job was to make the Board aware of all of their positions so that the Town Board could make its best decision   


Supervisor Stern stated that three letters had been received from David Robertson, Eric Rosenfeld and Cynthia Tripp were read and would be made a matter of record with these public hearing comments.  All three letters were in support of the Greenway Compact.  Letters were also read from the C.A.C. who needed more information and couldn’t give an opinion, and from Zoning Board who felt the principles were sound with no negatives, but saw no compelling reason to join now.


Mark Zeyher, Hunns Lake Road – at the last meeting, he had made note of two things: that the Greenway had a half million dollar budget and had five employees; how much grant money was available?  With 65 counties dividing $130,000, the money should not be a motivating factor.  Asked about the different levels of membership.


Supervisor Stern – there are two levels: joining the Greenway, which Stanford did, and then joining the Greenway Compact, the second level.  All Dutchess County towns have joined the Compact except Stanford.
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Jan Weido, Church Lane – was annoyed at the C.A.C.; they should have come to the last meeting.  There is a pattern: step up and get involved.  I like them all but they should do their homework.


With no other comments, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close the Greenway Compact public hearing and enter into the second scheduled public hearing; they had all of the information.

PUBLIC HEARING FOR A MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST FOR A 2-LOT SUBDIVISION FOR PETER GEORGIOPOULOS, LUDLOW FARM


David Bova, Duell Road – lives across the street from Mr. Georgiopoulos and thought that when a subdivision was planned, notification was sent to the adjoining property owners.  He had not been notified.  He asked why this moratorium waiver was considered; why is he building a large house there when he already has another large house.  As a contiguous parcel and not being notified, asked about his rights as a landowner.  Was a building permit issued on this single parcel?  When he built a guest house over his garage, the Planning Board was very specific as to its size.  Now Mr. Georgiopoulos is building a mansion and then wants to subdivide and is hoping that the Planning Board will address this.


Bob Butts, Planning Board Chair – as information for all, the subdivision application was brought to the Planning Board, but can only be reviewed as no action can take place with the current moratorium.  Notice to adjoining property owners is not required.  There is no requirement of written notice on a subdivision application, only a public hearing advertised by legal notice.  A Special Use Permit is different: then adjoining property owners are notified by mail.  This is not a mistake but the Planning Board welcomes any comments.


Mr. Bova - as a next door neighbor, stated that he thought a subdivision application was a more serious issue for the neighbors than a guest house.  The Planning Board should notify the neighbors: a Special Permit is minor – a subdivision is major.  The Town Board should consider a notice on something like this.  There is very little dialogue as there is no local newspaper.  This should have been noticed more.


Cynthia Tripp, Duell Road – stated her concern that a house has been built next to another.  Was a building permit given?  Later we hear there is a whole plan.  Thought that it was strange that the Building Inspector told her that a C.O. would only be given if the first house was torn down or moved.  Like putting the cart before the horse.  You should look at the whole project first; look at the whole process, the whole project, vision.  Agreed about the lack of notification.


William Bogle, Attorney for the Town – the process for a moratorium waiver is not notification to each contiguous landowner, only the adjoining towns and a legal notice in the paper.  A waiver request is only that, not comments on the application.  This is only to forward to the proper board, in this case, the Planning Board.  If the moratorium ceases, then the Planning Board considers the application, either major or minor, which have different requirements, and they must follow the existing laws.  The Planning Board is guided by these current laws.  The Planning Board did not have to notify the neighbors now, unless this law was to be changed by the Town Board.  A guest cottage requires a Special Use Permit, as it is changing the nature of the neighborhood, and all should know.  Cannot answer to what the Building Inspector did.  This waiver request was noticed and followed the proper process.


Ms Tripp – if he is just building a house, when does he go to the Planning Board.


Atty. Bogle – he may only have to see the Building Inspector.  A Special Use Permit for something else would send him to the Planning Board.


Ms. Tripp – has 20 acres: builds a house, then a second one?  Would the Building Inspector give you that permit?


Atty. Bogle – cannot comment; don’t know what’s been done.


Mr. Bova – there is a primary residence; now a second one.


Atty. Bogle – cannot comment on this application but a structure is not the same as a residence.


Councilman Flynn –a guest house can only be 1,000 sq. ft. and must go the Zoning Board and the Planning Board.


Atty. Bogle – a structure is not necessarily a residence but cannot really comment; must defer to the Building Inspector.


Mr. Bova – then this should be pushed to the Planning Board.


Atty. Bogle – it cannot go there now without the Town Board’s approval because of the current moratorium.
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With no other comments, a motion to close this public hearing and go back into the regular meeting was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Christopher Flynn.  Motion carried with all in favor.  Supervisor Stern added that the vote on this issue will take place later on the agenda.

HIGHWAY: 

1. HIGHWAY DEPT, REPORT:  Supt. Jim Myers said that the Highway was doing good.  They had been doing shoulder and drainage work on Hobbs Lane, oil and stone on Woods, Ridge and Shelley Hill, and working on preparation to reclaim Hobbs Lane next year. 

2. RADIO BID RESULTS: Supervisor Stern received clarification of the one bid received from NYCOMCO, adding that we don’t have to vote on this but it would be nice to move ahead.  Councilman Dewhirst was doing research into the antenna use / cell site rather than the radios.  He added that the Town had an agreement to use the tower on Quarter Horse Way at no charge; now we have to pay $1200 a month.  He wanted to look and see if there were any references to this agreement in past minutes as the site is still there, with some parts sold to NYCOMCO.  A digital radio system is costly; all our radios are still good.  The Town could consider their own tower, perhaps at the Landfill, the highest site, with the cost of construction being offset over five years by not having to pay that monthly charge, and even by looking for other carriers to go on it.  Supervisor Stern went through the bid results but suggested that this matter be tabled for now and the bid not be accepted, to which the Board agreed.

OTHER:  Supt. Myers informed the Board that the Rec. now needs a new mower; they have none now.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

1. NEW YORK STATE RETIREMENT RESOLUTION:  Councilman D’Agostino asked why the Highway Superintendent’s time was not being included in this resolution, with Supervisor Stern replying that he did not keep a three-month log of his activities, as was required.  Discussion followed regarding the Highway Supt.’s log of his crew’s activities with the calculations of his hours worked, rather then his own actual hours, his being included on the July draft resolution, as well as no logs turned in by the Assessor or the Highway Supt.  Lengthy discussion continued on a subsequent resolution to be done next month or even sooner at a special meeting, as well as the hours submitted for the Town Clerk.  A motion was then made by Mark D’Agostino, seconded by Christopher Flynn, to approve this resolution for the standard workday for the Highway Superintendent to be 8 hours, for the Bookkeeper to be 8 and the Town Clerk to be 6.  More discussion followed, and a copy of the amended resolution was to be included in these Minutes

RESOLUTION #22 OF 2010

STANDARD WORK DAY AND REPORTING


BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford hereby established the following as standard work days for the elected and appointed officials and will report the following days worked to the New York State and Local Employees’ Retirement System based on the record of activities maintained and submitted by these officials to the Clerk of the Town of Stanford:

	Title
	Name
	 Social Security  
	Registration 
	Standard Work 
	Term 
	Participates in
	Days / Month

	
	
	Number 
	Number
	Day-hrs. per day
	begins/ends
	employer's time-
	Based on record

	
	
	(last  4 digits)
	
	
	
	keeping system
	of activities

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Y / N
	

	Elected Officials
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Town Clerk
	Ritamary Bell
	****
	********
	6 hrs/day
	1/1/10-12/31/11
	N
	90 / 3

	Highway Superintendent
	James Myers
	****
	********
	8 hrs/day
	1/1/10-12/31/11
	N
	90 / 3

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Appointed Officials
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Bookkeeper
	Bonnie Hall
	****
	********
	8 hrs/day
	1/1/10-12/31/10
	N
	90 / 3
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On this 12th day of August, 2010, I Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk of the Town of Stanford, Dutchess County, State of New York, do hereby certify that I have compared the foregoing with the original resolution passed by the Town of Stanford Town Board, at a legally convened meeting held on the 12th day of August, 2010 on file as part of the Minutes of such meeting, and that the same is a true copy thereof and whole of such original.

 
I further certify that the full Board consists of 5 (five) members, and that 3 (three) members voted in favor of the above resolution, with a roll call vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes; Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes; Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – no; Supervisor Virginia Stern – no.


Resolution #22 of 2010 approved by a majority vote of the Town Board members.

2. NEW GARAGE AND CABLE CONTRACT PUBLIC HEARINGS: Supervisor Stern received three proposals to print and mail the notices of the August 21st public hearings.  Discussion followed regarding the rates for a bulk rate mailing from Stanfordville, if the letter should come from the Garage Committee or the Town Board and the actual content of the letter.  Councilman Mark D’Agostino then made a motion to accept the letter as drafted, with the final changes made here, and would print them himself.  No second was forthcoming.  A motion was then made by Virginia Stern to accept the offer of Councilman D’Agostino to print and fold the draft letter, as agreed upon by the Town Board with the two corrections, and mail them to all taxpayers in Stanfordville.  Mr. D’Agostino will pay for the postage costs, estimated to be $460.75, and will be reimbursed by the Town.  Councilman D’Agostino agreed that he will pay anything over that $460.75 amount.  The motion was seconded by Christopher Flynn, with a roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn - yes; Johanna Shafer – no; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.  A reminder was given by Supervisor Stern that this public meeting would be on Saturday, August 21st, 2010 at 10 AM – Noon for the Garage, and from 12:15 PM – 2:15 PM for the Town’s Cable Contract.

3. OTHER: Sue Blouse, Recreation Chairwoman, presented the Board with three bids for a new basketball and skateboard area at the Rec. Park, part of their 5-year plan and paid for from Haunted House profits.  A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to accept the low bid from A.C. Smith - $39,825.00 - and Copeland - $6,750.00 – to construct and blacktop, and seal/stripe respectively, the new area by the existing tennis courts.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn - yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.

Mention was made that the Town Board would like to see a copy of the Recreation Commission’s 10-year plan.


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to appoint Pete Bove to the Highway Garage Committee.  Motion carried with all voting in favor. 

VOTE ON GREENWAY COMPACT – PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #3 OF 2010: 


After discussion, Johanna Shafer made a motion to adopt the SEQR requirement for this proposed local law, the full environmental assessment form with the negative declaration, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – no; Christopher Flynn - yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion carried.


Proposed Local Law #3, to adopt the Greenway Connections, was read by Supervisor Stern, and made the motion to approve a resolution, #23 of 2010, to approve the adoption of said local law.  The motion was seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Discussion followed with remarks made by Supervisor Stern about the Greenway’s history, all responses received and the positive impacts, as well as hearing that Planning Board applications went more smoothly.  Councilwoman Shafer stated that no negative comments had been received which suggested that everything went fine with other town, and felt that this was an excellent opportunity, and could increase our options with grant funding.  Councilman Mark D’Agostino then stated his reservations that we have to accept their policies and lose home rule, as well as the only positive comments that were received were from the Planning Board by a slim margin.  A roll call vote was then held 
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as follows: Mark D’Agostino – no; Thomas Dewhirst – no; Christopher Flynn - no; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.  Motion did not carry and this local law was not adopted.

VOTE ON MORATORIUM WAIVER REQUEST FOR 2-LOT SUBDIVISION-LUDLOW FARM: A motion was made by Christopher Flynn, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to grant the moratorium waiver for Mr. Peter Georgiopoulos’ subdivision application, and to forward his application to the Planning Board.  Mrs. Shafer added that the Town Board was not granting approval for the project but rather only forwarding it to the Planning Board for their complete review of said application.  Supervisor Stern stated that all comments during the public hearing had been duly noted and would be looked into.  Roll call vote as follows: Mark D’Agostino – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Christopher Flynn - yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Virginia Stern – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. PROPOSED LOCAL LAW #4 – ZONING AMENDMENTS: A motion to set a public hearing for zoning amendments contained in this proposed local law was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Christopher Flynn, for Thursday, September 9th, 2010.  Motion carried with all in favor.  Mention was made that this proposed law had been forwarded to the County for their review and had deemed it a matter of local concern.

2. TOWN BOARD REPORTS: Councilman Chris Flynn had not finished his report with Mark Burdick from the Highway Department.


Councilman Mark D’Agostino had gone over the current internal controls, implementation and segregation of duties for the handling of money, as well as speaking with the Town’s auditor, and they are the best instituted in any small town.


Councilman Tom Dewhirst did not have any reports from other Highway Departments budgets as he felt that they were all too different for comparisons.  He did not have an equipment plan ready yet.


Councilwoman Johanna Shafer is working on the both procurement matters and the Town’s website protocols.  She and Councilman D’Agostino will be meeting next week on policies and procedures for putting information on the Town website.

3. AND 4. RFP’S FOR GRANT WRITER AND COMPUTER CONSULTANT:  It was agreed that all proposals received should be interviewed by the Town Board at a later date.

5. HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFITS CHANGE: After discussion, a motion was made by Christopher Flynn, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to change the Town’s insurance plan, as previously discussed, without the vision plan.  Motion carried with all in favor.

6. ABANDONMENT OF OLD ROUTE 82 AT 6532 RT. 82: Attorney Bogle explained that this road had not been maintained by the Town in excess of six years, and the property would be deeded back to the original owner by a quit claim deed.  Without the specific written description of the property to be abandoned, Atty. Bogle advised the Board that this matter could be voted upon, pending receipt of this written description.  Councilman D’Agostino made the motion to abandon said property, as Atty. Bogle advised, seconded by Virginia Stern.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.

7. AUDIT OF CELL TOWER CONSULTANT INVOICES:  The Town’s auditor had gone over recent invoices, but no approval to a rate increase was found, other than tacit approval of the paid bills.  Any pending bills should be paid, but this matter will be discussed again in September.

8. AT&T BUILDING PERMIT:  This matter had already been taken care of and the building permit issued.

Due to the length of this meeting, the following matters were tabled for another meeting:

· # 9 - Discuss RFP for cell tower consultant

· # 10 - Wind Turbine – zoning discussion
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11. MASTER PLAN COMMITTEE LETTER:  Upon receipt of a recommendation letter from the Master Plan Committee, member Sten Wilson would be removed as a member as he had been absent from meetings since April.  The Committee had tried, without success, to contact him.  A motion was then made by Christopher Flynn, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to remove Mr. Wilson from the Master Plan Committee membership.  Mr. D’Agostino suggested writing a thank you letter to him, and the Clerk will see to it that one is sent.  Motion carried with all in favor. 

12. BUDGET WORKSHOP SCHEDULE:  This matter was not discussed.

13. STANFORD GRANGE LETTER: A letter had been received from the Stanford Grange asking the Town to help contribute towards the expenses of Community Day.  Supervisor Stern had asked to see their revenues from 2009, but had not yet received it.  Councilman D’Agostino made a motion that this matter be tabled until next month, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, but Atty. Bogle interjected that the Town cannot make a donation.  The motion was then withdrawn.

14. BUDGET RESOLUTION:  The following resolution was approved as follows:

General Fund Budget Resolution

Resolution #24 of 2010

Motion made by Supervisor Virginia Stern

Seconded by Councilwoman Johanna Shafer

 
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2010 General Fund budget line items that will exceed the amount available in the below mentioned lines, and


WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other budget lines and needs to transfer funds to provide for expenses incurred,

 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the following budget lines for the adopted 2010 General Fund budget:


Account





      Increase
   Decrease

00-01-1220-40 – Supervisor: Stanford History Day


              $ 675.00  ___

00-01-1990-40 – Contingency: Morris & Communications invoices

    
   $ 1,479.40


00-04-5132-40 – Garage: Communications/Bonte tower
     $ 1,200.00




00-04-5132-44 – Garage: new garage-Morris bills

     $ 279.40




00-06-7550-40 – Celebration: History Day


     $ 675.00









TOTAL:

     $ 2,154.40
  $ 2,154.40__


Roll Call Vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – yes






Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes






Councilman Christopher Flynn – yes






Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes






Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes

Budget Resolution #24 of 2010 approved by the affirmative votes of the five Town Board members and certified this 12th day of August, 2010.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:


Mark Ruggerone, Scenic Drive, stated that he was happy about the Greenway vote as it was the State’s effort to control local municipalities, even if Stanford was the only Dutchess County town that had not joined.


Mike Shafer, Decker Road, said that he didn’t think the Greenway Compact was about the money but a bigger issue, and was disappointed.  He added that it was tough hanging together, but it looks like the Board is working together more easily.


David Bova stated that the Board deserves credit for the thankless job they are doing, and added that the Greenway was not about the money, doesn’t really know if the vote is smart or stupid, but that the Board should vote their support for and care about the environment; they could always opt out but it would have shown solidarity with the County.
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With no other business, a motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Christopher Flynn, to adjourn this meeting at 10:45 PM.  Motion carried with all in favor.






Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell




Town Clerk 

